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DELIVERING QUALITY HEALTH CARE FOR HERTFORDSHIRE – HAVE YOUR SAY

Dear colleague

Today, Herfordshire’s two primary care trusts and two acute NHS trusts started a public consultation. All NHS staff, along with everyone living in Hertfordshire, will have an opportunity to express a view about proposals that would bring much needed investment and change for local people.  

The proposed changes on which the NHS is consulting are:

· Bringing together acute hospital services in east and north Hertfordshire at either the Lister in Stevenage or the QEII in Welwyn Garden City. The NHS preferred option is consolidation at the Lister;

· Developing two local general hospitals in Hertfordshire, each providing a wide range of health services for its local community.  One of these hospitals would be at Hemel Hempstead and the other would be in either Welwyn Garden City or at Stevenage –depending which was chosen as the acute site;

· Establishing a network of seven urgent care centres across Hertfordshire: 

- Two co-located with the A&E units at the acute hospital sites (Watford and either the Lister Hospital or the QEII Hospital;
- Two on the local general hospital sites (either Welwyn Garden City or Stevenage and Hemel Hempstead);
- To locate the remaining 3 urgent care centres at three of the following community hospital sites – St Albans City, Herts & Essex and either Cheshunt Community or Hertford County;


· Consolidating emergency and planned care for children in west Hertfordshire at Watford General hospital, whilst retaining a range of children’s outpatient care at both Hemel Hempstead and St Albans City hospitals;



· Consolidating planned surgery in west Hertfordshire at either Hemel Hempstead or St Albans hospital.  The NHS preferred option is consolidation on the St Albans site.

These proposals are the result of careful planning about how NHS services should be developed in the county following a technical review of the original Investing In Your Health assumptions, which we carried out in September 2006.  
There is no doubt that these proposals will be controversial, but changes are vital to ensure that we can plan and deliver the excellent services that Hertfordshire deserves.

The PCTs aren’t doing this alone. Our proposals have been developed in partnership with leading hospital clinicians, GPs and other colleagues in primary care.  They believe that in order for them to provide better care for our patients we need to bring acute hospital services together onto a single site once and for all. This will release investment to provide much more in primary care.  
It is important that you, as a PCT member of staff, feel able to comment fully on the changes proposed. To help you do this, I have enclosed a short summary of the proposals and the clinical reasons behind them. We will also be holding a series of staff briefings to give you the opportunity to hear more and ask questions. The first of these briefings will be held on:
Friday 15 June

12-1pm, in the open plan 2nd floor area,

Charter House,

Welwyn Garden City

Friday 15 June

3-4pm

Room KS7, Royalty House

Watford

More details of our future briefings will follow shortly.

I would encourage you to log onto the consultation website:  
www.enherts-pct.nhs.uk/consultation to look at the full range of information we have available. Here you will also find an online questionnaire which you can use to give us your views. 

If you have any questions about any of the consultation proposals please email consult@herts-pcts.nhs.uk or come and see us in the Consultation Office on the 2nd floor, Charter House.
Yours faithfully,
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West Hertfordshire PCT and East and North Hertfordshire PCT are working together to improve health in Hertfordshire
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